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LOOKING BACK
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O u r  r oo  t s
i n  l o g g i n g

As we welcome summer and the 
beauty of our district’s forests in 
full display following Canada’s 

150th year, it seems an appropriate time to 
look back at the history of logging in the 
Parry Sound area and how forestry has 
changed throughout. 

“We got a considerably late start,” 
explains John Macfie, a local historian and 
retired employee of the Ontario Ministry of 
Natural Resources.    

by Margaret Scott

Photos courtesy Westwind Forest Stewardship Inc.

Our
future in

forestry

Parry Sound 
Lumber Co., 1900.
(Parry Sound Public Library)
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It was only after areas in eastern and 
southern Ontario had been cut – starting 
with Ottawa in 1804 – that logging began 
in the West Parry Sound District. The 
markets for wood were east of the district, 
especially overseas in Great Britain for 
square timber or round timber for ships’ 
masts. Pine logs were all sent down river 
and unfortunately for the Parry Sound 
area, the rivers fl owed west.

In 1857, however, William M. Gibson 
was given cutting rights to a 50-square-
mile tract, built a water mill along the 
Seguin River, and began harvesting pine. 
By this time, there was an expansion of 
homesteading in the United States and 
logging was occurring in Michigan to 
build houses. As this pine supply began 
to dwindle, there was American interest 

Chopping down a pine, Foley Township, 1887.  (D.F. Macdonald/Parry Sound Public Library)

Below: The Conger Lumber Co. sawmill on Bob’s Point in Parry Sound, as it appeared in 1909.
(Parry Sound Public Library)
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